		                 MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING

                                                            September 1, 2015

Attendance:  John Zohoranacky, Jerry Johnson, Frank Curl, Ross Vernon, Beth Hillmar, Gary Hancock, Cliff Hughes, Joe Kurtanich, Debbie Sarvis

     John Zohoranacky called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

    Mayor Ross Vernon swore in Cliff Hughes to his appointed position as Borough Councilman.  John Zohoranacky suggested that Mr. Hughes step into former councilman’s Curtis Townsends committee while he decides which he would prefer.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

     Gary Hancock moved to hire Phillip Patrick Snyder as part time police officer at $ 13.48 an hour. Beth Hillmar seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

    Frank Curl asked council to consider at least tabling the decision to withdraw from the NCJMWA until the next meeting until Attorney Shaffer reports on the limits of liability that Mercer Borough is responsible for by belonging to the authority.  Jerry Johnson moved to table approving the ordinance until the next meeting with Frank Curl seconding. Motion carried with Jerry Johnson, Frank Curl, Gary Hancock and Beth Hillmar approving.

  Jac Carter moved to adopt Ordinance # 4-2015 Snow and Ice Removal with Frank Curl seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

     Beth Hillmar moved to direct Joe Kurtanich prepare information for the S. Shenango sewer replacement project with a tentative February bid opening date. Jac Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

    The Borough Administrator reported to council that the Zoning Officer asked Greg McCandless to have the political sign moved behind the right of way area on his property on N. Erie St. following Attorney’s Bogaty and MCRPC’s advice but to this date the sign had not been moved.  Council asked the Administrator to contact the campaigner to move the sign and discuss further at a later date.  Council agreed to have a committee look at the sign regulations to update and clarify the regulations. 

     Frank Curl reviewed information with council concerning establishing rental unit inspection program with these units covering over 35 % of the Borough.  Council agreed to go forward with the research.

     The Administrator announced that the CDBG Sewer Line Replacement project to MCRPC.  She advised council that she would submit the N. Pitt Sewer Replacement project originally approved in 2014. Joe Kurtanich reviewed the project details.  

     John Zohoranacky asked the street crew to check the school flashing warning signals on Lamor Rd stating the time could be off on the East side. 

     Jac Carter stated that previously there was a ditch behind the properties on Vogan Drive and Lamar Road that if cleaned out would alleviate the flooding on Doris Merrrit’s and Beth Hillmar’s properties.  Joe Kurtancih stated that you would need easements through the private property areas.  John Zohoranacky advised Jac Carter and Beth Hillmar that the Attorney should be involved to see if it is a Borough ditch or private properties and he can advise on the proper course to take.  Beth Hillmar stated that she had a contractor that would be replacing her and her neighbors’ sewer line and would like to utilize the same contractor to perform the storm water work saving costs to the Borough.  The Administrator agreed to obtain property owner information and discuss with Attorney Bogaty the next morning. 

    Beth Hillmar asked the procedures for sewer line inspections reporting the her neighbor had not been contacted after paying his inspection fee.  The Administrator reported that after the inspection fee was paid to the Borough Office, Jim McGhee is notified immediately and he contacts the homeowner usually after he ascertains if there is an acceptable clean out or entrance point to the lateral. 

    The meeting was properly adjourned. 


Submitted by,


Debbie Sarvis
Administrator




